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IMPORTANT DATES 

February 

Sun 28 3rd Sunday Lent  

 

March 

Tue 1  Before School Swimming Training  

Wed 2 PP-3 Liturgy 

Thur 3 Pupil Free Day 

  Before School Swimming Training 

  Young Writers’ Festival - Year 6 

Fri 4  Pupil Free Day 

Sun 6  4th  Sunday Lent  

Mon 7 Labour Day Public Holiday 

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 

Students are well se�led in to the school  year and classroom rou�nes are established.  Thank you to parents for 

your support in the partnership we share.  Both parents and teachers have been commen�ng on how �red the 

children seem to be (so early in the school year), par�cularly the younger students.  I encourage parents to plan  

for some down�me/rest �me over the up and coming long weekend - Thursday 3 March to Tuesday 8 March. 

One a�ribute of being a successful learner and achieving goals is persistence.  The ability to persist at a task and 

see it through to the end is one of the most important success a�ributes that we, parents and teachers, can       

develop in our students.  There are numerous �mes everyday, both at home and at school, when children must 

persist rather than give in, e.g. a child learning to �e shoelaces must persist; a student 

must show determina�on to finish tasks, par�cularly those he/she doesn’t understand 

or complete straight away.  Children need the “s�ckability” to work through difficul�es 

and hang in there when things don’t go their way.  Parents can promote persistence by 

encouraging children to keep going and not give in at the slightest hurdle or difficulty.  

Making life too easy so that children don’t have the opportunity to persist or hang in 

there can impede the development of persistence.  “You Can Do It” is far more        

powerful than, “if it is a li�le hard, then try something else.” 

Michael Grose, paren�ng expert, suggests the following four strategies that parents  
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Vision Statement 
 

 

HOLY YEAR OF MERCY 

PRAYER 

Lord, Jesus Christ, You have 

taught us to be merciful like 

the heavenly Father, and have 

taught us that whoever 

sees you, sees God.  

Show us your face so 

that we may be saved. 

Amen 

Reflection 
We are all familiar with the saying “Beauty is only skin deep” and its hidden caution, that we should look 

more closely at the inner-person, where we will find the core values of the person.  Lent offers us the      

opportunity to get beneath the “skin” of our life and get in touch with the core values of our relationship 

with God through Jesus, who came and lived our way of life.  It is an opportunity to strip away the false 

images of God that we ourselves have created over the past year.  Lent is a time when we can choose to 

put ourselves to the test both physically and emotionally by some acts of fasting and abstinence, periods 

of  sober reflection and self-examination and perhaps some spiritual redirection.  It is time to grow in       

closeness to Jesus who can bring wholeness and healing to our lives, as He did for those who asked Him 

for it, no ma(er how varied their circumstance. 

Lord, I belong to Your “tribe” of Christians.   

Help me, this Lent, to be more “tribal” in my fellowship with You. 

Amen 



CRISIS MANAGEMENT PLAN 

In order to provide a safe environment for students, staff and members of the school community, St Mary’s has a 

detailed Crisis Management Plan that outlines preventa�ve measures to reduce the likelihood and impact of crisis.  

The plan also outlines procedures to be followed in the case of an emergency or crisis.  These include prac�ces and 

procedures for evacua�on. 

Last Thursday, we had a whole school evacua�on drill for the students from Kindy to Year 6. The drill was             

unannounced to either staff or students, providing an opportunity to determine the effec�veness of the            

evacua�on plan.  It gave us an opportunity to try out our new Emergency bell which is the universal signal for  

evacua�on. 

 

SCHOOL BOARD 2016 

At last week’s School Board Mee�ng the following posi�ons were nominated and accepted: 

 

Board Chair  - Kim Piacen�ni 

Secretary  - Jo Pi�s 

Treasurer  - Wayne Evans 

P & F Rep  - Chris Gibbs 

 

NAPLAN 2016 

NAPLAN 2016 Informa�on for Parents pamphlets were sent home last week with all students in Years 3 and 5.  The 

tests are scheduled for the mornings of Tuesday 10 May, Wednesday 11 May and Thursday 12 May.  All schools 

across Australia must complete the tests on the same days. 

 

CANTEEN SUPREME NEWS 

We had an excellent week in the Canteen last week with hardly any late lunch orders.  I am super 

proud of all our students!   Let’s see if we can do it again this week.  A big thank you to Maryanne 

Pemberton, Cherrie Woolhead and Jodie Sco� who are our Canteen Beau�es this Friday 26
th
 .  Sellena 

Jones will be our Super Star on Wednesday 2 March. 

STUDENT AWARDS 

SCHOOL NEWS 

YEAR 1 Emily Chapman Lewis Evans Kaden Hall  

YEAR 2 Zachary Bemrose Lauren Dillon   

YEAR 3 Bel Dabic Lily Kilpatrick   

YEAR 4 Calla Bott Archie Pemberton   

YEAR 5 Daniel Norrish Raymond Do   

YEAR 6 Madison Klem Luke Giovanetti   

can use to promote a sense of persistence in children. 

1. Develop a vocabulary for persistence. Words like “Hang tough”, “Work Hard” and “Hang in there” can become 

part of their everyday vocabulary. 

2. Point out to children when they s�ck at a task. Most parents know it pays off when they catch their children   

being good but it also pays off to catch them being persistent. The behaviours you focus on as parents expand, so 

let them know when they have been persistent. Also, remind them that persistence generally pays off. 

3. Help children to remember �mes when they experienced success by HANGING IN when they were younger. Let 

them know that persistence has paid off before and it will again. 

4. Talk about HARD WORK with your children. They need to understand that to be successful they some�mes need 

to do things that are NOT fun or easy. While it would be good if all work and learning was fun, in reality, this is not      

always the case. 

Maureen Tully 

Principal 



P & F FOOTY TIPPING COMPETITION 

The 2016 Footy Season is nearly here and so too is the St Mary’s Footy Tipping Compe��on.  Please see the flyer 

a�ached to the newsle�er for details on how to be involved with this fund raising event. 

 

ANZ REBATE 

Refinancing?  Taking out a new loan?  ANZ will pay a referral fee to the P & F (on average approximately $1000) for 

every mortgage taken out. (All referral payments are paid to the P & F on a strictly anonymous basis as per privacy 

regula�ons).  Simply men�on St Mary’s and/or complete the form a�ached to this newsle�er.  Tell your family and 

friends as they can all help our school too! 

For more details contact Leanne Cou�s on 0435 962 115 or email Leanne.cou�s@anz.com 



HPE NEWS 

The Aussie Op�mism Program has been rolled out for Years 1 - 5 in Health Educa�on.  Lessons take place on    

Mondays, and books will generally go home for discussion.  Please ensure the books are back at school by Monday 

for the next lesson.  We have Parent Informa�on Booklets on the Aussie Op�mism Program which can be          

borrowed from our Library. 

I am looking for large pots and small trees to put in our Undercover and Quadrangle area.  Please contact me if 

you can help. 

Swimming News: We would appreciate helpers for our Swimming Carnival which will be held on Friday 18 March 

9.30am to 12pm. Please contact me if you can assist.  Parents can nominate to swim in the 50m Parent vs Student 

vs Staff relay.  You can either let me know the names of  your team of four swimmers, or you can nominate     

yourself and I will put you in a team.  My email address is below.  

 
The Interschool Sports Swimming Carnival will be held on Thursday 23 March between 10am and 12pm.  

Have a happy, healthy, fit and fun week. 

Tino Alber� 

HPE Co-ordinator 

alber�.�no@stmarysbnby.wa.edu.au 

Announcer    Carmel Sutton 

Chief Judge    Kylie Drage Edwards 

First Place Judge   Medrica Di Lallo 

Second Place Judge  John Carter 

Third Place Judge   Shannon Michell 

Fourth Place Judge  Jenelle O’Reilly 

Timekeepers for Records Beverly Barry, Kylie McKenzie & Mrs Do 

Recorders   Janelle Norrish & Maryanne Sykes 

Starter   Martin Hynes 

Starter’s Marshall Daniel Marshall 

Event  Marshall   Nicole Johnston 

Marcellin Bay Mrs Alberti 

McAuley Bay Mrs Webb 

Ursula Bay Mrs Paini 

Novelty helpers Team Captains 

Life Guard Mr Alberti 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



Dear Parents 

 

Hello and welcome to Marist St Mary’s Junior Netball 2016. 

 

If your daughter would like to play NSG Set Modified or Junior netball this year, then please read the netball a�achments. 

 

Required Forms 

All Net & Set Players need to fill out the St Mary’s Registration online by visiting the direct registration page:  My Netball website.  Select 

Club Marist St Mary’s and in the registration drop box select Net or Set depending which one you are registering for. 

Payments/Rego must be made online by Tuesday 23 March 2016. 

All Junior Players need to fill out the St Mary’s Registra�on Form on-line.   

Parents and players of all Juniors, Net and Set groups please read and sign the Code of Conduct and return to the office with uniform and 

wind up monies $30.  Payments/Rego must be made online by 18 March 2016. 

 

UNIFORMS: 

This year there is a $20 non-refundable bond for the uniforms.  This fee is charged as the quality of the uniforms is deteriora�ng.  This is 

necessary so when the �me comes to replace the uniforms, we have already raised the funds for them. 

Every year we take an extra $10 to cover the wind up.  Please bring this in a separate envelope with the St Mary’s Code of Conduct Form 

and Uniform Payment.  These can be leR at the School office for collec�on or given to Jenelle O’Reilly. 

Parents must be prepared to do Canteen and Sausage Sizzle roster.  Failing to do so this year will result in fines and loss of team premiership 

points. 

These are the condi�ons you agree to abide with when you choose to play netball with a team from Marist St Mary’s Catholic Primary 

School. 

All signed Code of conducts must be returned to the office by 18 MARCH 2016.  Sorry but NO LATE ENROLMENTS WILL BE ACCEPTED.  

Once the forms are in, I will place the girls in a team.  *Teams at St Mary’s are organised by D.O.B.).  I will register the teams with BNA, you 

will then need to register your daughter online.  Once no/fied as to which team your daughter is in, you will then need to register and pay 

your fees to BNA ONLINE. 

 

JUNIORS 10-18 years = $160.00 

NSG NET 5-7 years (or first /me players up to 10) = $90.00 INCLUDING PACK 

NSG SET 8-10 years = $120.00 INCLUDING PACK 

 

All registra�ons to be completed online for renewals and new registra�ons via the MyNetball program.  All registra�ons for the Juniors 

close 18 March 2016 and for NET & SET age groups, registra�ons close 23
rd
 March 2016. 

 

Online Registra�on (Must be completed by the individual to allow for club registrar to place player in a team) 

h�p://bunbury netballassocia�on.wa.neball.com.au 

 

All registra�ons are to be completed via the MyNetball program.  Simply click on BNA website address above Select Registra�on Forms.  A 

drop down box will appear with the various clubs at BNA.  Select Marist St Mary’s.  You will require an ID number to log on, please use   

exis�ng login details, if you have forgo�en your password and follow the link to generate a new one.  Please note players will be asked to 

register to a club not a team.  All clubs are listed on the website under “Clubs”.  Follow the payment instruc�ons when filling out the      

registra�on form.  Please make sure you complete all boxes with correct spacing as it will not let you progress with your registra�on. 

 

*Offline payments can only be selected by individuals paying with a KidSport Voucher. 

 

KidSport Vouchers 

KidSport – go to www.clubsonline to access form from Parents Informa/on Sec/on or collect a form from your local shire office. 

 

No late KidSport Vouchers will be accepted at all this year.  Vouchers must be stamped, signed and authorised by the relevant shire 

office and posted to BNA PO Box 1035 Bunbury 6231 by 15 March 2016 or handed in to the Club Registrar before the club registra/on 

closing date.  Phone your local shire office to find out where KS vouchers can be lodged.  City of Bunbury is located at the SWSC. 

 

BNA Welcome, Meet and Greet and Informa/on Session - Friday 18 March.  A representa�ve of each team (Coach or Manager) is        

required to a�end this session from 6pm-8:30pm at the BCC Marist Pavilion, Rodsted St, Bunbury. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Juniors 11-18 (or10) – season commences Saturday 30 April 2016 

Net – 5, 6, 7 years or first /me players up to 10 season commences Saturday 14 May 2016 

Set – 8, 9, 10 years season commences Saturday 14 May 2016 

 

I will be at school Wednesday 2 March morning and aGer school for any ques/ons or completed form collec/ons.  I will also use this /me 

to make sure no one has missed out on registra/on e.g. new or exis/ng players. 

 

Thank you, and if there are any queries please contact Jenelle O’Reilly 0407 912 701 Marist St Mary’s Netball Coordinator and Registrar. 

 

Your centre is now ac�ve online, to view your centres direct registra�on page please visit  

h�p://bunburynetballassocia�on.wa.netball.com.au/common/pages/noauth/olregstart.aspx?type=6&en�tyid=39629&fl=1&id=18993.  



St Mary’s Player Registra�on and Code of Conduct Form 2016 



 

Bunbury City Bulls Junior Rugby Club 

Registration Day Saturday 12 March 

10.00 – 12.00 noon 

The Bullring Wallabies Way Hay Park 

Bunbury 

Registrations also available online please contact 

Juniorbulls.bunbury@gmail.com for the link 

Training starts: Thursday 31 March 

Games start: Sunday 1 May 

Contact Kate Wilson on 0400 981 801 for further details 



 

As you know, it's a very special time in BREC's history as we celebrate 25 years of entertainment 
in the South West!  Our Centre would be unable to run without your support so to say thank you, 

we'd like to offer your staff, students and their families & friends $10 tickets to our 25th 

Birthday Community Concert this Friday 26 February!  That's a saving of $25 per ticket - 
plus, all tickets include a birthday cupcake! 
 
To access this offer, simply quote the code word SOUTHWESTSCHOOLS when booking online or 
at the Box Office.  Up to 4 tickets can be purchased per transaction, so we encourage students 
and their families to come and enjoy a fantastic night out here at BREC! 
 
We would love to make the night a massive event as we celebrate 25 years, so please help us by 
sharing this offer with your fellow staff and students. 

We'll see you there! 
 
The Team at BREC 




